
DEMS attends International Railway
Safety Council 2024 Conference (with
photo)

     The Director of Electrical and Mechanical Services (DEMS), Mr Poon Kwok-
ying, attended the International Railway Safety Council (IRSC) Conference in
Vienna, Austria from September 18 to 20 (Austrian time). The Conference was
an annual forum for railway safety regulators, operators and relevant
stakeholders worldwide to exchange knowledge, experience and lesson learnt on
railway safety. 
      
     The Electrical and Mechanical Services Department (EMSD) gave
presentations on four separate railway safety topics to share its experience
in the applications of innovation and technology (I&T) for enhancing railway
safety as well as the regulatory experience and preventive measures on
handling catastrophic flooding.
      
     At the closing ceremony of the Conference on September 20 (Austrian
time), Mr Poon, together with the Administrator of the National Railway
Administration, Mr Fei Dongbin, and the Operations and Innovation Director of
the MTR Corporation, Dr Tony Lee, were handed over the "IRSC Triangle" by the
Organising Committee Chairman of this year's Conference, symbolising that
Hong Kong, China will be the host city of the next Conference.
      
     Under the theme "Advancing Railway Safety through Innovations and
Collaborations", the IRSC 2025 Conference will be jointly hosted by the EMSD,
the National Railway Administration and the MTR Corporation. The delegates
around the world will be invited to participate the Conference in Hong Kong,
China to carry out in-depth exchanges on the issue of railway safety
development and also personally experience the China's railway development in
recent years. Over 300 internationally renowned railway experts from
Australia, Austria, Belgium, Canada, France, Germany, Ireland, Japan, South
Korea, Singapore, South Africa, Sweden, Switzerland, Thailand, the United
Kingdom, and more are expected to attend the Conference.
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